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Dates to Remember: 
 

Mon 11th- Fri 15th October 
Enrolment pack delivery to homes 
(all groups) 
Monday 18th October 
Artwork due for 70th Anniversary 
Apron and tea towels 
Sunday 31st October 
Last day to submit receipts for 
“Spend Local and get back” 
fundraiser scheme 
Monday 1st November 
Orders for tea towels and/or 
Aprons due 
Early November 
On-line silent auction 
Thursday 11th November 
2pm - 7pm 
Enrolment session (all groups) 
Document drop-off session to 
return completed forms. Children 
not required to attend. 
Thursday 18th November 
7.30pm 
Parent Information Night (all 
groups) and AGM 
Tue 23rd & Wed 24th 
November 
Kew Traffic School social event 
 

 President’s Report 
 
Welcome back to Term 4!  
 
A big thank you to the teachers and staff for their incredible 
effort last term managing both on-site and off-site learning and to 
everyone for filling in our surveys & turning around paperwork as 
quickly as you did.   
 
While the remote Zoom sessions have been incredible, nothing can 
quite replace kinder days spent playing, building and even spear 
fishing under the great oak tree with friends. I certainly cannot 
wait for Sofia to be back at JJ's this term (I'm not sure who is 
more excited, her or me! 🙂)	 
 
We are still awaiting guidance from the Department of Education 
regarding Melbourne's re-opening roadmap. While the 26th 
October and 5th November are the current key dates for 
kindergartens, we are obligated to wait for formal instruction 
from the Department. 
 
We will let you know as soon as we receive more information. In 
the meantime, it is worth beginning to download your Covid-19 
digital certificates or immunisation records if you haven't already 
as we anticipate they are likely to be called upon. 
 
Finally, thank you to everyone who helped at the recent series of 
mini working bees to help create more outdoor learning space in 
the front-yard and get the kinder ready for Term 4. What you 
achieved was remarkable! 
 
Keep well everyone and looking forward to a great term ahead. 
 
Best, 
Alexandra 

 

 
 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 
 

What’s been happening in Blue Group? 
 

 

 

  

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

What’s been happening in Red Group? 
 

 

 

  

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

What’s been happening in Yellow Group? 
 

 

 

  

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

What’s been happening in Green Group? 
 

 

 

  

 



 
 

 

 

 Working Bee 
 
 

 

 

 

  

Thank you so much to many of the Kinder Committee members and kinder 
families who offered their Saturday and Sunday mornings staggered 
throughout last two weekends to help clean up our kinder.  The kinder looks 
amazing and the rocky creek bed is free of sand (not for long I’m guessing 
once the children return!!).  There will also be much enjoyment by the 
children in our newly fitted out front yard. 
 
 
 

Of course, the working bee’s at kinder would not be possible without the 
tireless work of Winston Todd (our Working Bee co-ordinator) Thank you!! 

  

 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

Hope everyone is shopping local and uploading their receipts in the Kew Junction 
traders  "Spend Local and Get Back"scheme.  The dates have been extended, 
so we now have until 31st Oct to raise funds for the kinder. 
 
Remember every $10 spent with Kew junction businesses (excl national chains) 
earns $1 for JJs. 
 
Open the attached link below to upload your receipts for the kinder: 
https://kewjunction.com.au/events/spend-local-and-get-back/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Due to lockdown 6, we have had to adapt our events for term 3 and 4. 
 
To celebrate JJs 70th anniversary, we are producing a commemorative apron.  
We are asking the JJs community past and present to send drawings and 
statements about this year and their memories of JJs. 
(See email sent to all families and the attached flyer) 
 
We will also produce a "class of 2021" tea towel with the children and 
teachers. 
 
Aprons, tea towels and the fabulous JJs cookbook will be available for order 
during October (with delivery for xmas)... perfect memento or present for a 
foodie in your life. 
  
Donations accrued for our Trivia night will now be on offer in an on-line 
auction.   Aiming for early November.  
 
Traffic school 
Booked for Tues 23rd and Wed 24th Nov. 
 
 

Term 4 Social and Fundraising Update 
 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

TRIVIA NIGHT SPONSORS 
 

 

 

  

Sadly Trivia Night was cancelled due to Covid-19 
 
Donations accrued for our Trivia night will now be on offer in 
an on-line auction, aiming for early November.  
 
We wish to thank and acknowledge our generous 
sponsors as follows:  
 
The wonderful team at Kay and Burton signed up as our Gold 
Sponsor for the trivia night.   
 
Kay and Burton have been part of Kew / Hawthorn community for 
10 years and were the first sponsors to get on board for our 
trivia night. 
 
We are so appreciative of their support and please ask anyone 
considering selling/buying or renting to go say hi to their team. 
https://kayburton.com.au/    
553 Glenferrie Rd, Hawthorn,  (03) 8862 8001 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 

TRIVIA NIGHT SPONSORS 
 

 

 

 
 

We also acknowledge our Silver sponsorships for the Trivia night:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Law firm in Kew, with over a decade of experience, with 
lawyers specialising in commercial and private matters.   
Level 1, 276 High Street, Kew 1300 363 314 

 
 

 

 
Dancing Dandelion is 
a kids cafe opening 
soon on Whitehorse 
Rd, Balwyn, and is a 
new venture for one 
of our kinder 
families.  Look out 
for opening dates 
soon. 

 

Boccaccio SUPA 
IGA is a long 
established local 
supermarket  in 
Burke Road, Balwyn 
who have long been 
a supporter of JJ 
McMahon.  We 
thank them for 
their ongoing 
support.  

 



 

 

 
 

TRIVIA NIGHT SPONSORS 
 

 

 

  

Thank you also to our amazing Bronze sponsors: 
 
Ruyton Aquatic Swim School 
https://www.ruyton.vic.edu.au 
Ph: + 61 (3) 8651 4446 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Milestone Property Services Pty Ltd 
https://www.milestoneps.com.au 
Ph: (03) 7012 5774 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you so much to our social co-ordinators Kirsty Fletcher 
and Nicole Hii who have put in a massive effort to organise this 
event.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 


